
COVID-19 can present with a rash
and be mistaken for dengue
To the Editor: We found the report ‘‘What are we
doing in the dermatology outpatient department
amidst the raging of 2019-CoV?’’ to be very inter-
esting.1 Chen et al pointed out the need for a
dermatology department to recognize and deal
with this infection.

We would like to share our experience from
Thailand, the second country in which the COVID-
19 infection occurred since early January 2020.2 At
present (March 5, 2020), there are 48 accumulated
COVID-19 cases in Thailand. Among these 48 cases,
there was an interesting case in which the patient
presented with a skin rash with petechiae. Because
dengue is very common in our setting, petechiae
rash is a common clinical finding in dengue, and the
patient also had low platelet count, a clinical
diagnosis of dengue was made by the first physician
in charge. There was no photograph and a biopsy
was not done because biopsy is not a routine
practice according to dengue clinical practice guide-
lines in our tropical setting. The patient was initially
misdiagnosed as dengue, which resulted in a de-
layed diagnosis.3

In this case, the patient further presented respira-
tory problems and was referred to the tertiary med-
ical center. Other common virus infections that might
cause fever, rash, and respiratory problem were
ruled out by laboratory investigation, and the final
diagnosis of COVID-19 infection was confirmed by
RT-PCR.

There is a possibility that a patient with COVID-19
might initially present with a skin rash that can be
misdiagnosed as another common disease. In
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addition, some of these patients are afebrile initially.4

The practitioner should recognize the possibility that
the patient might have only a skin rash and think of
this disease to prevent transmission.
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